
Bits and Pieces #42

MOAA will send out “RAD Packs” – packets of MOAA information for 50 people (pamphlets, etc.). You

can request more than 50 if needed. They also send a tablecloth, banner, etc.

Col. Susan Neugebauer from the Cape Canaveral chapter and her team used them for a very successful

recruitment effort at the National Guard Conference in Orlando this past spring. They got 27 signups!

If you are planning to set up a table at a community event to recruit members, you can contact Victoria

Twyne at MOAA Headquarters in Washington, DC and she will send one to you. I believe you have to

return the banner and the tablecloth but not the pamphlets. Her email is victoriat@moaa.org.

Bits and Pieces is a collection of odd items that I mostly glean from chapter newsletters. The idea is to

pass those items along to other chapters, trading our useful bits and pieces around for everyone’s

benefit. If you have something your chapter has done that you think others might be able to use, please

contact me at dccalusa@comcast.net or (239) 542-5627 and I’ll pass it along.

Dottie Conner a.k.a. . Isabelle Ringueing, Telephone Receptionist for your Florida Council of Chapters

President, Jim.

Do I hear something rattling?????


